# FIVE'S FORUM\*

# Some people are so dumb they belong in the Witless Protection Program

Volume 33 Issue 2 January 2017

# **BOARD OF DIRECTORS Donna Massey, President**

The new year is now in full swing for the Board. Projects for the coming year are being discussed, and priorities established. I hope all of the residents come to the monthly meeting to hear what we are planning.

I am very sorry to announce that Larry Lillie has resigned from the Board as of January 10<sup>th</sup>. This is a real loss to all of us. He has faithfully served for 14 years. Larry was definitely the go-to guy. He was always there to assist any member of the Board. Although I personally am sad to see him go, I understand his need to enjoy some of his retirement years. Thanks, Larry, for a job well done.

The gate and fence at the pool was repaired. A lock was installed on the gate. The code for the lock is the same as the Clubhouse door. If you do not remember the code, please call a Board member and we will give it to you.

The Office has received many calls about the new maintenance fees. They were published in the annual meeting documents and again in the Forum. The new fees for A homes is \$299.18, and B homes \$338.08. If you have a question about which one your home is, please call the Management Office at 727-573-5670.

I have had some questions about insurance for our homes. Each resident must have a <a href="https://homeowner's policy">homeowner's policy</a>, not condominium insurance. Neither the Masters nor

the Unit carries insurance for any of the homes. Although we maintain the outside of the home we DO NOT insure them. Please check with your agent to be sure you have adequate coverage. If you have questions about your insurance coverage, please contact your agent.

Residents are still asking about replacement of the lawns. As I previously discussed, the lawns will be evaluated in the spring, and we will address the worse lawns first, and proceed to correct the remaining lawns as money allows. Spring begins March 20<sup>th</sup>. This will be an ongoing project. The recommendation from the extension office as well as the lawn company is to wait until there is no threat of temperatures below 50 degrees. St. Augustine grass will not grow in cold weather; it is like some of us who only thrive when it is warm.

We recently had a problem with feral cats and their kittens. We have captured several of them. Please do not feed wild animals, as this encourages them to stay in the area. If you see cats and/or kittens please, call the Office and we will attempt to capture them. A reminder: ground feeding of any animals is forbidden in Unit Five. This includes birds, squirrels, etc. The food is an attraction for rats.

The Mainlands now has a new website that will give financial information, annual audit reports, newsletter, unit calendar, clubhouse events, meeting agendas, unit documents, by-laws, rules and regulations, current maintenance fees, budget comparison, balance sheets, etc. TheMainlands.com is the

Page 2 FIVE'S FORUM

### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS (cont.)**

address. Please look at this site and let us know if you would like to see additional information.

It has again come to my attention that dog owners are not picking up after their dogs. No one wants to clean up after someone's dog. The rule is all dogs must be on a leash when outside the home. The owner must have equipment with them to clean up after the dog. If we identify the owner who is not following the rules they will be fined.

If you put your trash out the night before pick-up and it is in a plastic bag, you are responsible for picking up the trash left after it is ravaged. The blackbirds tear open the bags, and the trash is scattered on adjoining lawns and streets. Please be respectful of your neighbors, and clean up your trash.

The Master's Board passed some new resolutions at their January meeting. The first is if a resident has guests staying longer than seven days, they must register them with the Mainlands Office. Second, no overnight parking is permitted on the streets. Signs have been placed at all the entrances stating no overnight parking or the cars will be towed at the owner's expense. This rule will be enforced. If you have guests and need additional parking, permits are available for the Clubhouse parking lot, and can be obtained from the Office or by calling me. Lastly, no businesses can be run from homes. We recently discovered a house listed on AirBNB. The resident will be notified to discontinue this.

A reminder to all residents an Alteration Request is needed for any work outside of your home.

**JOKE** My goal for 2017 was to lose just 10 pounds—only 15 to go.

# MEN'S CLUB Mitchell Frommer, President

The Men's Club Super Bowl party is Sunday, February 5<sup>th</sup>. I made a mistake in last month's article. It is open to all residents of Mainlands, not just Men's Club members. The cost is \$ 7 for the meal. Sorry about the mistake. See John Adamec to purchase food tickets.

There's been another change to the St. Patrick's Day party. Tickets are \$ 12. Entertainment will be provided by Danny Justice, direct from Ireland. Contact Larry Lillie or John Adamec for tickets. They are available now. The date of the party is March 12<sup>th</sup> at 5:00 PM.

The Men's Club January luncheon at Ha Long Bay went well despite a small turnout – only nine members were there, including John Sewart. The next road trip is Friday, February 24<sup>th</sup> at Sonny's BBQ on Park Boulevard. If you have a suggestion for the March lunch, let us know.

The guest speaker for the February 7<sup>th</sup> meeting will be an officer from the Pinellas Park Canine Unit. He will be accompanied by his dog. Dick Crippen of the Tampa Bay Rays will be joining us on March 7<sup>th</sup>.

As always, a "shout out" to the men who keep the food coming, and the beer flowing, at our meetings. Tell your neighbors and friends about the Men's Club. New members are always welcome.

### **JOKE**

An older gentleman, not in the best physical condition, approached a trainer at the gym, "I want to impress a beautiful girl, which machine should I use?" Without hesitation, the trainer replied, "The ATM outside."

Page 3 FIVE'S FORUM

# WOMEN'S CLUB Judy Pustizzi, President

What a great Fancy Hat Tea we hosted for all the Presidents and 1st Vice Presidents of the Units in Mainlands, and our own past Presidents. Unit Five past Presidents in attendance were Priscilla Skalka, Nadine Finkelstein, and Mary Ellen Boudreau. We thank them for their past service and continuing support. Our Hospitality Committee, headed by Mary Brown, outdid itself. The room, the tables, the five-course "Dainty & Delicious Menu", the beautiful assortment of teapots and cups and saucers-WOW, our White Apron Ladies hit the ball out the park! Thanks to Toni Medjuck, our 1st Vice President, who made the beautiful invitations and place cards for our guests, and provided us with the lovely harpist, Victoria Garcia, who also added to the elegance of the afternoon. Our guests were overwhelmed by their gift of a beautiful stemmed wine glass covered with rose petals and votive candle made by Mary Brown. Thanks to Norine Adamec for the great poster presentation on our future activities. Great day ladies, and thanks to all our members.

After our guests departed, we continued on with our business meeting. Helen Donaldson reported that the By-Laws Committee will be making their report to the membership at the February meeting, and recommended changes to the By-Laws will be posted on the Clubhouse board.

The Nominating Committee was presented. Helen Donaldson is Chairman, with Priscilla Skalka, Mary Brown, Joanne Hannon, and Barbara Hersh. Please contact these ladies if you wish to serve on the Board. This is your time to help keep us "alive in Five."

Our next luncheon will be Friday, February 10, 2017. Bon Worth will be hosting our Fashion Show. Toni Medjuck is in need of models; please contact her at 727 580-3141. Another FUN day is planned, so make your reservation early thru Carol Zaborowski at Koffee Klatch, or 727 563-9849.

Now for our fundraiser: our annual Card Party is on Saturday, February 25, 2017. Nadine Finkelstein and Mary Boudreau and their Committee are busy preparing, BUT they need your help. Please get your gift certificates, donated items, and private donations to them ASAP. Tickets are \$8.00, and Priscilla Skalka will have them available at Koffee Klatch, or 727 803 -6728, or you may contact Nadine Finkelstein 727 217-9294. **ONLY WITH YOUR** HELP, WILL THIS EVENT BE SUC-CESSFUL.

HAPPY VALENTINES DAY TO ALL OUR SWEETIES!!!

### **JOKE**

I went into the confessional box after years of being away from the Church. Inside I found a fully equipped bar with Guinness on tap. On one wall, there's a row of decanters with fine Irish whiskey and Waterford crystal glasses. On the other wall is a dazzling array of the finest cigars and chocolates. Then the priest came in. I said to him, "Father, forgive me, for it's been a very long time since I've been to confession, but I must first admit that the confessional box is much more inviting than it used to be." He replied: "You moron, you're on my side."

Page 4 FIVE'S FORUM

### **MUSIC TRIVIA TIME**

No smart phones, no Google, just the dusty cobwebs of your memory to answer the questions. The 3 people with the most correct answers each month will earn a mention in the Forum. There are two possible points per question – one point if you name the lead artist/singer correctly, and one point if you correctly name at least one of their hit songs. And.....away we go!!

**Playboys** 

**Dakotas** 

**Belmonts** 

Crickets

**Pharaohs** 

MG's

**Romantics** 

**Daytonas** 

Raiders

Comets

E - mail your answers to graphidyne@yahoo.com, or put your written answers in the box by the back door marked News Items.

# **COMMUNITY CONCERNS Betty Harper**

Get Well cards were sent to: Vincent Demme Judy Zamanillo Vonda Overfield

**JOKE** A blonde man is in the bathroom and his wife shouts: "Did you find the shampoo?" He answers, "Yes, but I'm not sure what to do... it's for dry hair, and I've just wet mine."

# WORKSHOP MEETING Ruth Brown

A community workshop is conducted on the 2<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday of the month, beginning at 7:00 PM. This is where you have the opportunity to express your ideas to improve the community. Homeowners' input is essential and critical for us to move forward with maintaining the beauty, integrity and value of our properties. We value your opinion, so please try to attend. If you have questions or comments, please call or email Ruth Brown (rmb9153@gmail.com).

# MEN'S BOOK CLUB Mark Haney

All Units welcome at the Unit Five Clubhouse. Meeting: Wednesday, February 8<sup>th</sup>. This month's selection - *Andy Grove: The Life and Times of An American* (1996), by Richard S. Tedlow.

Survived Nazis and Communists to become the quintessential American capitalist. Best known as CEO and Chairman of Intel. Bring a friend.

Questions? Call Mark at 727 204-8589.

# **BEAR CREATIONS Kathy Bortscheller**

Bear Creations will be dressing bears on February 27<sup>th</sup> at the Clubhouse, from 12:30 – 2:30 PM. You get to dress the bears with outfits, name them, and have fun doing it! These bears will go to cancer patients at St. Anthony's Hospital in St. Petersburg.

Any questions, call me at 217-9217.

**JOKE** Sometimes I wake up grumpy; other times I let her sleep.

Page 5 FIVE'S FORUM

# DIAL DIRECTORIES Dottie Liskow

Welcome new residents: Rita Garcia and son, Timothy 9215 42<sup>nd</sup> Way Telephone: 434-7499

John & Debra Smith 9222 41<sup>st</sup> Way

Telephone: 827-2485

Change in phone number: Roy & Lennise Stephens 9030 40<sup>th</sup> St Telephone: 517 282-5955

If you need any changes or see any errors,

please call me at 579-9689.

# PLATINUM BABES Mary Brown

January's Platinum Babes dined at The Metro on 4<sup>th</sup> Street. The Metro was enjoyed by everyone, and just about all of us had a big doggy box to take home. It made for a very pleasant afternoon out.

In February, we will be going to Acropol Family Restaurant on Starkey in Largo. It is a great place to eat - an extensive menu, very reasonable prices, along with great food and friendly service.

Don't forget to sign up on the sheet in the hallway. Reservations need to be made, so an accurate count is important.

**JOKE** You know that tingly little feeling you get when you really like someone you've just met? That's common sense leaving your body.

# SHUFFLEBOARD Mary Allmeyer

Congratulations to Young Pat Fabisiak! She had the distinct honor of being the only player to win both games against Bay Ranch on January 5, 2017.

Captain Mary Allmeyer and Co-Captain John Robinton attended the Captain/Co-Captain's meeting at Embassy on January 7<sup>th</sup>. Discussions were about rules and regulations for playing on other teams and still being on home roster. The Tournament will be at Pinellas Park Senior Center on March 28th and 30th. Mark your calendar. Down Yonder will host the Tournament. We hope more Mainlands Unit Five players will be able to participate. It is easier now because it is done in two days instead of four days. The Friendly League has some officer terms coming to an end, and they will need a new Vice-President and Secretary for next vear.

Our game against Shangri-La on January 19<sup>th</sup> was bittersweet. We lost badly in the first half, but came back in the second half with great scores. Those winning both games in the second half were Linda Bassett, Betty Harper, Caryl May, John Sewart and Mike Tehonica. Congrats, Team!

### **BLONDE MEN**

An Italian tourist asks a blonde man: "Why do scuba divers always fall backwards off their boats?" To which the blonde man replies: "If they fell forward, they'd still be in the boat."

A friend told the blonde man: "Christmas is on a Friday this year." The blonde man then said, "Let's hope it's not the 13th."

Page 6 FIVE'S FORUM

# DID YOU KNOW? Joanne Hannon

Mainlands Five has an "Energizer Bunny" personified? Stuart Hoff is editor of the Five's Forum (with technical and spiritual support from his wife, Becky). The time and energy required to obtain ads, gather information for articles, do the layout, get the monthly edition to and from the printer, and, finally, delivered to the Captain of the Block Captains for delivery is a daunting task.

Then there's the marquee in front of the Clubhouse. Stuart heads up the crew that keeps the marquee information up to date. All those letters of the alphabet to keep in order and pick through used to be a pesky, particularly time-consuming kind of task. With support from the Board, many activities are now on a single, slide-in insert, which greatly simplifies the time and energy required for updating. Judy Selak, Barbara and Jack Hersh, Roger Wojtarowicz, and Pauline Carr with Howard Johnson each take turns providing the updates.

Mainlands 5 has two golf leagues; Stuart is President of both. They are a crucial part of life for many folks here in Mainlands. Being President of any league is a task. Memberships, activities, scores, handicaps, etc., etc. Stuart keeps both leagues humming along with humor and fun. The end of January, the Tuesday League held its annual Golf Fun Day with a scramble game down at par-3 Cypress Links, followed by a party back at the Mainlands Five Clubhouse. Lots of jibes and laughter! One such laugh was on Stuart last year. He had put our des-

sert of Dove Bars in the refrigerator. Did you ever try to eat a melted Dove Bar!! (Editor's note: they were still delicious).

And just to end this Energizer Bunny bit, Stuart manages to seek out lost golf balls as he plays along in our league games. No golf ball in a pond or brush heap escapes his eye! He, as well as a number of other golfers, collects them by the bagful, and then he sits in his garage or on the porch, patiently cleaning and reboxing them in donated egg cartons. This results in like-new golf balls available for gifts at gatherings. tion, he and the other golf ball elves, over the last five years have donated more than 2,000 dozen balls – as well as bags, clubs and shoes - to First Tee, which gives golf and good citizenship lessons to young future golfers.

Thanks, Stuart for all you do!

(Editor's Note: She forgot Pancake Breakfast! It is uncomfortable and more than slightly embarrassing to edit this column, but it gives me an opportunity to say a couthings and avoid doing ple of "Reflections" column. I've been a full-time resident in Mainlands Unit Five for about 9 vears. When I moved here - and I know this will surprise many people – I kept my mouth shut and my eyes open. I observed that there was a nucleus of people who gave their time and energy to try to make things work better around here. This was also a time when a very small number of people were still working, and most people had come from out of state. Things are significantly different today, but we still require a village to raise a child - in this case, the Page 7 FIVE'S FORUM

### **DID YOU KNOW? (CONT.)**

child is Unit Five. Over the last several years, we have probably seen about 50 new residents, many of whom are taking their turns in various activities. This continuity allows some of our residents, such as Carol and Larry Lillie, Marilyn and Dick McKelvey, Betty and Jerry Wolff, Norine and John Adamec, Mary Ellen and Charlie Boudreau, Mary Allmeyer, Mary Bachman, Ruth and Tom Brown, Kathy Bortscheller, Nadine and Mike Finkelstein, Betty and Al Harper, Barbara and Jack Hersh, Joanne Hannon, Dottie and Howard Liskow, Mary Ellen Murray, Rachel and Jim O'Hara, Dawn and Tom Perry, Lee Seabury, Jane Stemm, and Carol Zaborowski, among a number of others, to at least test the laurels to see if they were comfortable to sit on, whether for a moment or an eternity. And deservedly so. From my perspective, the future could not be brighter for our Unit. The intelligence, energy, creativity and proliferation of criticism-proof vests all bode well for the future.)

## **QUOTES**

Betsy Salkind, "Men are like linoleum floors. Lay 'em right and you can walk all over them for thirty years".

WH Auden, "We are here on earth to do good unto others. What the others are here for, I have no idea."

Jonathan Katz, "In hotel rooms, I worry. I can't be the only guy who sits on the furniture naked."

Robert Benchley, "I have kleptomania, but when it gets bad, I take something for it."

# PANCAKE BREAKFAST John Adamec

January's Breakfast went extremely well. I had my doubts at the beginning. We started very slowly, but at 8:45 AM, it was like the tour buses had arrived. The new grill was a life saver. Jim O'Hara was cooking sausage on half the grill and Jack Hersh was cooking plain pancakes on the other half. I am especially proud of all our workers, because they handled the changes very professionally. We served 223 meals, beating last year's total by 7. Keep up the great work! The Social Club would like to thank all the people that support our functions, and I personally thank everyone that helps me make this activity a success. Our wish is to Keep Five Thriving, not just Alive.

JOKE It was their time to stand up and talk, or forever hold their peace. The moment of utter silence was broken by a young beautiful woman carrying a child. She started walking toward the pastor slowly. Everything quickly turned to chaos. The bride slapped the groom. The groom's mother fainted. The groomsmen started giving each other looks and wondering how best to help save the situation. The pastor asked the woman, "Can you tell us why you came forward?" The woman replied, "We can't hear in the back."

BLONDE MEN A blonde man is in jail, the guard looks in his cell and sees him hanging by his feet. "Just WHAT are you doing?" he asks. "Hanging myself," the blonde replies. "The rope should be around your neck" says the guard. "I tried that," he replies, "but then I couldn't breathe."

Page 8 FIVE'S FORUM

# TUESDAY GOLF Cypress Links par-3 course Stuart Hoff

Members are already eagerly anticipating our fall/winter banquet, which will be held at Salt Rock Tavern on Tuesday, March 21<sup>st</sup>. This will be our second time there, and, since they are not open to the public for lunch, we will have the place to ourselves. It is always an enjoyable event, and many of the golfers bring their significant others to share the festivities.

We have been having a weekly turnout of 30 - 40 golfers, and the January play was nothing short of spectacular. Ron McNutt and Joanne Hannon won free greens fee for their closest to the pin tee shots in our weekly contest. Our imaginary vehicle, the Birdie Bus – available only to passengers who record a birdie in the league – carried a bunch of Unit Five passengers in January: Doug Blackman, Bob Smith, Steve Zebos, Bill Field, Ron McNutt and Stuart Hoff all took the scenic tour.

We award a Gold Ball Trophy each year to the player with the most low net of the week scores. Weekly winners are awarded one point. In January, we had Doug Blackman, Joanne Hannon, and Paul Donelson each win one point. In addition to these, standout rounds during the month were shot by Roger Wojtarowicz, Bill Field (2), Helen Hilton, Doug Blackman, Joanne Hannon (3), Barbara Parker (2), Stuart Hoff (2), Bob Smith, and Steve Zebos.

The Tuesday league plays year-round, so we are there when you want or need us. Write

our number down on a matchbook, and call us tomorrow.

# THURSDAY GOLF 9- and 18-hole play Mainlands Golf Club Stuart Hoff

It is impossible to believe that we only have three months of play left in our league, and then a four-month break (until September). Both the golf course and our league play are swelling. In mid-January, we had almost 50 golfers go out. We have been extremely fortunate with the weather, and we hope that One of the more gratifying it persists. things to experience when you are playing with a group of people is the improvement – maybe not week to week, or even month to month, but definite improvement. Unit Five has its share of sterling examples of this. Ron McNutt, Roger Wojtarowicz, George Knudsen, Doug Blackman, and Larry Jackson have definitely "kicked it up a notch." It's nice to have role models close by.

Election of officers will be next on our agenda. I will let you know if any Unit Five people choose or are chosen to serve. However, there is still time for you to join us, just like Laurie and Patrick Breen have. They have not reported any unusual illnesses resulting from the experience (although Patrick did start working at Pancake Breakfast).

**Dear** Abby, Confused I've suspected that my husband has been fooling around, and when confronted with the evidence, he denied everything and said it would never happen again. MAINLANDS UNIT FIVE BOARD AND ASSISTANTS - 2017

President: Donna Massey

9150 40th St. N

577-8019 (Cell 768-2622) dmassey4@tampabay.rr.com

Alterations & Lawns

Administrative Assistant Esther Lehmkuhl

504-0093

el11021@tampabay.rr.com rr.com

1st Vice President: Tim Bara

3907 90th Terrace

896-9077 (Cell 244-2092)

Bara.timothy@gmail.com

Water/Sewers & Storm Drains

2<sup>nd</sup> Vice President: Kevin Pilsbury

9022 41st Way

644-0023

Kevin.pilsbury@gmail.com Clubhouse/Common Areas

Treasurer: Becky Hoff

9201 41st St. N

579-4060 (Cell 847-778-7794) Beckyh1026@yahoo.com

Secretary: Joanne Hannon

9214 41st St.N

576-6941 (Cell 744-2911)

Pjhannon2@aol.com

Administrative Assistant - Kathy Bortscheller (Data Base)

217-9217, jbortscheller@tampabay.rr.com

Administrative Assistant - Ruth Brown (Interviews/Orientation)

578-0969 (Cell 735-5160), Rmb9153@gmail.com

Director: Frank Weigel

9220 40<sup>th</sup> S N 346-5759

Garagecat99@juno.com

Painting and Washing Houses/roofs Administrative Assistant - Elena Hoel 366-0994, elena@polymatics.com

Recording Secretary: Mary Ellen Boudreau

9167 42nd Lane N.

576-3015

mememain@aol.com

Due to resignation of Larry Lillie, a vacancy exists on the Board of Directors

# Social Club Chatter

Enter as neighbors....
...but leave as Family

President Kelli Pilsbury 727-644-0023
Vice Pres. Kathy Bara 727-896-9077
Treasurer Marie Bornstad 727-686-6664
Secretary Janet Aston 727-434-2982
Board/Large Pauline Carr 727-329-8599

Remember: Tickets for events must be pre-purchased before the event due to our space limitations and for planning purposes. They are NOT generally available at the door. They are usually available at Koffee Klatch. Deadline is one week prior to the event

# Fabulous February

# Thank you to everyone who helps with our events...we are a team!

We had a wonderful turnout for our last Social Club meeting due to the very good and popular "Chili Cook-Off!" Great job by our VP, Kathy Bara



# On sale now....

Sweetheart Sunday



on Feb. 12th Dinner and Concert

with Pale Williams

Lasagna, salad and dessert Dinner at 4:00pm

# Concert from 5:00 to 8:00pm

\$12.00 per person BYOB - Limited to 100 tickets (only about 30 left when this was written!)

Mardi Gras Madness Saturday, March 4th

- Gumbo and King Cake
  - Mask Contest
- Beads, Music and fun!
   6:00 to 9:00pm

\$5.00pp, 100 limit - BYOB

Social Club Feb. 21st Dinner 6:00pm, Meeting 7:00pm Potluck Dinner Theme:

Potluck Dinner Theme: President's Day

Honor your favorite President and make a dish that represents him, reminds you of him or brings you back to the days he served!

# **APPRECIATION BRUNCH**

for all active volunteers in Unit Five from August 2016 to April 2017

SATURDAY, APRIL 1ST

You will want to



Please join our FaceBook Page "Mainlands Unit 5 Social Club" to keep up-to-date, or send an email to kelli.pilsbury@gmail.com to receive email alerts for our Social Club

# February 2017 - Unit 5

26	19	6 _ 4:	ې م		
6	g	12 4:00p Valentine Dinner & Concert	5:00p Super Bowl Dinner		SUNDAY
9:00a Koffee Klatch 12:30p Bear Creations 1:00p Dominoes 5:30p Happy Hour	20 PRESIDENT'S DAY 9:00a Koffee Klatch 1:00p Dominoes	13 9:00a Koffee Klatch 9:30a Blood Pressure 1:00p Dominoes	6 9:00a Koffee Klatch 1:00p Dominoes 7:00p BOD Workshop		MONDAY
9:00a Exercise Class 10:00a Shuffleboard 12:30p Golf 7:00p 80D General	9:00a Exercise Class 10:00a Shuffleboard 10:00a Golf 6:00p Potluck Dinner 7:00p Social Club Mtg	9:00a Exercise Class 10:00a Shuffleboard 12:30p Golf	7 9:00a Exercise Class 10:00a Shuffleboard 12:30p Golf 6:00p Men's Club		TUESDAY
	22 10:00a Shuffleboard 2:00p Yoga 7:00p Zumba	15 10:00a Shuffleboard 2:00p Yoga	8 10:00a Shuffleboard 2:00p Yoga 7:00p Men's Book Club	1 10:00a Shuffleboard 2:00p Yoga	WEDNESDAY
	9:00a Exercise Class 10:00a Shuffle-Away 12:00p Golf 12:00p Bridge 5:30p Men's Poker	9:00a Exercise Class 10:00a Shuffle-Home 12:00p Golf 12:00p Bridge 5:30p Men's Poker	9 9.00a Exercise Class 10.00a Shuffle-Home 12.00p Golf 12.00p Bridge 5.30p Men's Poker	9:00a Exercise Class 10:00a Shuffle-Away 12:00p Golf 12:00p Bridge 4:30p Golf League Mtg 5:30p Men's Poker	THURSDAY
	24 12:30p Water Aerobics TBA Card Party Set Up	9:30a Pancake Set Up 12:30p Water Aerobics	10 11:45a Women's Club 12:30p Water Aerobics	3 12:30p Water Aerobics	FRIDAY
	25 11:30a Women's Club Card Party	18 8:00a-10:00a Pancake Breakfast	=	4	SATURDAY

Page 12 FIVE'S FORUM

**JOKE** An elderly man on a Moped, looking about 100 years old, pulls up next to a doctor at a street light. The old man looks over at the sleek shiny car and asks, 'What kind of car ya got there, sonny?' The doctor replies, 'A Ferrari GTO. It cost half a million dollars! ' 'That's a lot of money,' says the old man. 'Why does it cost so much?' 'Because this car can do up to 320 miles an hour!' states the doctor proudly. The Moped driver asks, 'Mind if I take a look inside?' 'No problem,' replies the doctor. So the old man pokes his head in the window and Then, sitting back on his looks around. Moped, the old man says, 'That's a pretty nice car, all right... But I'll stick with my Moped!' Just then the light changes, so the doctor decides to show the old man just what his car can do. He floors it, and within 30 seconds the speedometer reads 160 mph. Suddenly, he notices a dot in his rear view mirror. It seems to be getting closer! He slows down to see what it could be and suddenly WHOOOSSSHHH! Something whips by him going much faster! 'What on earth could be going faster than my Ferrari?' the doctor asks himself. Amazed that the Moped could pass his Ferrari, he gives it more gas and passes the Moped at 275 mph. He's feeling pretty good until he looks in his mirror and sees the old man gaining on him AGAIN! Astounded by the speed of this old guy, he floors the gas pedal and takes the Ferrari all the way up to 320 mph. Not ten seconds later, he sees the Moped bearing down on him again! The Ferrari is flat out, and there's nothing he can do! Suddenly, the Moped plows into the back of his Ferrari, demolishing the rear end. The doctor stops and jumps out and unbelievably the old man is still alive. He runs up to the

banged-up old guy and says, 'I'm a doctor.... Is there anything I can do for you?' The old man whispers, 'Unhook my suspenders from your side view mirror!'

**JOKE** The Canada Department of Employment believed a boat owner wasn't paying proper wages to his help. An agent was sent to the fishing village of Burin to investigate the boat owner. GOVT AGENT: "I need a list of your employees and how much you pay them". Boat Owner: "Well, there's Clarence, my hired hand. He's been with me for 3 years. I pay him \$200 a week plus free room and board. Then there's the mentally challenged guy. He works about 18 hours every day and does about 90% of the work around here. He makes about \$10 per week, and pays his own room and board. I buy him a bottle of Lamb's rum and a dozen Labatt Lite every Saturday night so he can cope with life. Also, he gets to sleep with my wife occasionally". GOVT AGENT: "That's the guy I want to talk to - the mentally challenged one". Boat Owner: "That'll be me. What'd you want to know?"

### **Men Have Better Friends!**

Friendship among Women: A woman didn't come home one night. The next morning she told her husband that she had slept over at a friend's house. The man called his wife's 10 best friends. None of them knew anything about it.

Friendship among Men: A man didn't come home one night. The next morning he told his wife that he had slept over at a friend's house. The woman called her husband's 10 best friends. Eight confirmed that he had slept over, and two said he was still there.